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Theresa Utton

From: Marian P. Comstock <Marian.P.Comstock@hitchcock.org>

Sent: Monday, March 09, 2015 12:18 AM

To: Theresa Utton

Subject: VIT Continuation

Dear Ms. Utton-Jerman:

I am writing to express my concern regarding the VIT funding issues.

I am currently a PN student at VTC . I attend my classes through the VIT classroom at CCV. Having the
opportunity to attend class with other students from the Northeast Kingdom has been amazing. We are able to talk
with our instructors, ask questions and have input from our fellow classmates. As an adult learner, this type of
program is the only option I would have to continue my education while working full time and raising my family.

The loss of the VIT program would be greatly detrimental to the nursing program at VTC as well as other classes
that are currently being offered this way. Therefore, I am asking you to convey my support to continue the funding for
VIT for the coming year.

Sincerely,

Marian Comstock
LPN Student @ VTC
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